
 

 
 
August 18 2021 
 

REPORT OF THE OF THE STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT  
AND DISTRICT INSTRUCTIONAL PERFORMANCE COMMITTEE 

 
The Student Achievement and District Instructional Performance Committee (SAC) met on Friday, 
August 6, 2021, at 2:00 PM in LaunchED Room 110 at the Mary A. Ronan Education Center.   
 
The public viewed the meeting via Video Conference.  
 

ATTENDEES 
Student Achievement and District Instructional Performance Committee Members 
Chairperson Pamela Bowers, Eve Bolton, Ben Lindy 
Administrators 
Emily Campbell, Director of Curriculum; Shauna Murphy, Assistant Superintendent; Danielle Reid-
Filak, College Credit Plus Specialist; Sarah Morales, Manager, World Languages; Emily Moroney, 
College Manager; Elizabeth Wolf, K12 Science, Physical Education, Health Curriculum Manager 
 

Board Assignment:  Gender Neutral Graduation 
Assistant Superintendent Murphy reported that most of the gowns are tied to the school colors.  At some 
schools, the girls would wear a certain color and the boys would wear a certain color.  This was changed 
a few years ago to have all students wearing the same color ensemble.  Mrs. Murphy will reach out to 
the principals and have a discussion with the high schools that are still wearing separate colors.    
 
Chairperson Bowers reported that she was okay with gender-neutral gowns and students picking their 
preferred colors to wear.  
 
Committee member Lindy agreed with Ms. Bowers and would like to know what other schools across 
the country are doing regarding gender-neutral graduation gowns.  
 
Committee member Bolton agreed that it was not reasonable for all girls to wear one color and all boys 
wear another color.  She also expressed the importance of not losing the school colors, and to keep the 
colors.  She recommended that the schools figure out the best path to take in incorporating the school 
colors as well as addressing gender-neutral. 
 
ACTION: Ms. Murphy will have discussions with the high school principals about gender-neutral 

gowns and keeping the school colors.  She will provide the Committee with a written report 
in a couple of weeks.  

 

College Credit Plus (CCP) 
Dani-Ried-Filak, College Credit Plus Specialist, updated the Committee on concerns her department is 
trying to solve with College Credit Plus (CCP).  Ms. Ried-Filak reported her priorities for school year 
2021-2022 are for CCP to be well resourced, high rigor, and have students accurately placed in the right 
classes.  
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ACTION:  Ms. Ried-Filak will inform the Committee about which school districts have decreased the 
gaps in CCP, per Mr. Lindy’s request.  

 
Ms. Bolton recommended that the Administration focus on preparing grades four, five and six for 
advanced learning.  She also reiterated the need to include grades seven and eight in the Success Center.  
 
Chairperson Bowers liked the CCP numbers and that the Administration is figuring out supports. 
 
ACTION:  Committee member Bolton advised the Administration to look into a five-year high school 

program where one would receive a high school diploma and an Associate’s degree.  She 
reported that the state of New York offers the program.  Ms. Bowers advised to review 
Brown County’s five-year program.  

 
ACTION: Ms. Bolton advised the Administration to look into early college for the Spencer Center.  
 
Ms. Ried-Filak updated the Committee on the following data: 
 
Problems Working To Solve with CCP  
• 26% Degree Attainment – 6 year graduation rate for urban core students; 
• Eliminating gaps in Intentional Enrollment v. Actual Enrollment (23 percent gap for students 

wanting to go to college and those who actually enroll); 
• Opportunity Gaps – 6 high schools in District not offering CCP (last school year) 
• Participation Student Gaps – (1) African American, Male and Economically Disadvantaged (High 

focus in this area) 
 
National Data Student Participation Correlations  
+25% Degree Attainment 
+15% College Access and Enrollment 
+14% College Readiness 
+14% Credit Accumulation 
 
State Statistical Data 
The data tracks Ohio students that are actually being retained in participating in dual enrollment. 
 

 
 
Cincinnati Public Schools Students /Cincinnati State Data 
Ms. Ried-Filak informed the Committee about students who participated in dual enrollment and if the 
students have been impacted.  She all also updated the Committee with data on students who went to 
any institution.  
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Participation Snapshot 
Ms. Ried-Filak provided the below snapshot of students who are participating in CCP. 
 

 
 

Curriculum Instructions Updates 
 
Science 
Elizabeth Wolf, K12 Science, Physical Education, Health Curriculum Manager, updated the Committee 
on the Science Curriculum and Adoption Timeline for school year 2021-2022.  The purpose is to work 
collaboratively as a District to adopt a standard, high quality K-12 Science curriculum that meets the 
needs of every student in the District. 
 
A copy of the proposed science curriculum is attached.  
 
Committee member Bolton advised the Administration to look at international standards in science as 
well as Ohio standards.  
 
Mr. Lindy requested that the green/red review from Ed Reports be presented at the December 3, 2021, 
SAC meeting. 
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ACTION: The Administration will provide a comprehensive update regarding Mr. Lindy’s requests 
 
Emily Campbell, Director of Curriculum, reported that she would bring a recommendation to the Board 
in December 2021 or January 2022, seeking adoption in February 2022.  
 
The proposed curriculum and timeline are attached to this report.  
 
World Languages 
Sarah Morales, Manager, World Languages, updated the Committee on the World Languages 
Curriculum Adoption Timeline Revision Proposal for Fiscal Year 2022-2023. 
 
Committee member Bolton expressed concerns about equity in how many grades/years students can 
continue learning the language.  
 
ACTION: Ms. Bolton advised the Administration to provide a chart of the whole District showing 

what languages are offered, where they are offered, how many languages are being taught 
as curriculum, and how many years/grades students can take the language classes.    

 
Ms. Bolton informed the Administration to think about how budget requests will be made for staff, 
curriculum, and the bell schedules.  
 
Ms. Bowers advised to include in the ACTION item how it was decided which schools would be merged 
or blended; which school gets what.  
 

Superintendent Evaluation 
Ms. Bowers informed the Committee that the Board agreed to do a 90-day assessment of Interim 
Superintendent Amat.  She advised Committee members to send her comments by August 23, 2021.  
 
She will then submit the comments to Board members.  
 

Other Business 
Committee member Lindy asked the Administration for information on the impact of summer learning 
loss.  Ms. Campbell will provide a written report after the Fall assessment.  
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:07 pm. 
 
 
 
Student Achievement and District 
Instructional Performance Committee  Staff Liaisons 
Pamela Bowers, Chair Tianay Amat, Interim Superintendent 
Eve Bolton Shauna Murphy, Assistant Superintendent 
Ben Lindy  
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